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May 25, 2006
The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Phillips: 

I am pleased to transmit to the Metropolitan King County Council for its consideration and action an ordinance that will carryover appropriation authority for the county’s pandemic flu preparedness.  This largely technical ordinance will re-appropriate $5,960,000 in public health grants to continue funding for pandemic flu preparedness programs that were approved unanimously by the council in December 2005.  That appropriation authority lapsed at the end of 2005.  
We have held this appropriation because for the last several months we have been attempting to negotiate an even lower price for Tamiflu through the federal and state pricing programs.  We have confirmed repeatedly with the Tamiflu manufacturer that these negotiations have not impacted our place in line for Tamiflu delivery which was established by our official letter of intent sent in January of this year.  However, many other governments in the United States are seeking similar prices and the final decision will be made by the federal government.  This process may take additional months.  Therefore, we are transmitting the appropriation now, but want the council to be aware that we may achieve a lower price for Tamiflu.  If so, we will submit a revised appropriation ordinance and expenditure plan.  If not, the current price for Tamiflu is the best available and shipment is scheduled for the September/October 2006 timeframe as originally planned, so we would urge the council to adopt this appropriation.

The probability of a global pandemic flu remains unchanged since the original appropriation was passed and work on preparedness continues in King County on a daily basis.  The county continues to take the precautions we can -- by investing in public health strategies that would decrease the extent and severity of illness and death should pandemic flu hit King County.
As proposed, the pandemic flu preparedness programs were anticipated to span several years and require appropriation authority in each of those years.  This is one of the reasons why the appropriation authority was placed in the Grant Fund.  This placement allowed contingency authority in the Grant Fund to be used to make essential expenditures until the re-appropriation authorization was approved.  However, reimbursement of those expenditures was appropriated in the Current Expense (CX) fund and the re-appropriation ordinance must be passed before transfers from CX can be made to reimburse the Grant Fund.  In addition, the contingency authority in the Grant Fund must be replenished to allow for future grants that the county expects to receive.  This ordinance accomplishes both of these requirements.
I look forward to your passage of this ordinance as we continue to pursue our proactive efforts in pandemic flu preparedness.  Funding these initiatives and working toward these goals continues to be critical in preserving and protecting the health and welfare of all the citizens of this great county. 
I certify that funds are available.

Sincerely, 

Ron Sims

King County Executive 
Enclosures

cc:
King County Councilmembers



ATTN:  Shelley Sutton, Policy Staff Director




 Rebecha Cusack, Legislative Committee Director, BFM Committees



 Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Bob Cowan, Director, Office of Management and Budget


Paul Tanaka, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive Services (DES)


Eric Holdeman, Division Director, Office of Emergency Management, DES


Dorothy Teeter, Interim Director, Seattle-King County Department of Public Health

